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  AGENDA # 5 

City of Madison, Wisconsin 
  

REPORT OF: URBAN DESIGN COMMISSION PRESENTED: May 10, 2017 

TITLE: 3758 East Washington Avenue – 
Redevelopment of the Klein Greenhouse 
and Garden Center in UDD No. 5. 17th Ald. 
Dist. (44222) 

REFERRED:  

REREFERRED:   

REPORTED BACK:  

AUTHOR: Chris Wells, Acting Secretary ADOPTED:  POF:  

DATED: May 10, 2017 ID NUMBER:  

Members present were: Richard Wagner, Chair; Dawn O’Kroley, Cliff Goodhart, Rafeeq Asad, Lois Braun-
Oddo, John Harrington, Tom DeChant, and Amanda Hall. 
 
 

SUMMARY: 
 
At its meeting of May 10, 2017, the Urban Design Commission GRANTED FINAL APPROVAL of 
redevelopment of the Klein Greenhouse and Garden Center located at 3758 East Washington Avenue in UDD 
No. 5. Appearing on behalf of the project were Ed Linville, Pat Saiki, Dan Groh, Dann Haendel, Jerry McAdow 
and Peter Fortlage, all representing Klein’s Floral Greenhouses. Changes since the informational presentation 
were discussed, including the addition of a small car entry along the street frontage, simple materials to include 
band board (light gray over darker), glass along East Washington Avenue and polycarbonate (primary material), 
and a concrete knee wall. Selected landscaping will be displayed outside (depending on what comes into 
market) and will vary depending on the season. A raised 2-foot high planter wall to berms and a low fence have 
been added along the road and southeast of the lot. Two Ginkgo and Kentucky Copper trees have been added, a 
trellis along the internal sidewalk will frame the outdoor space and a decorative picket fence will outline the 
courtyard. They have lost some parking along the street frontage due to an easement but are still 10 stalls under 
the cap allowed by Zoning.  
 
Comments and questions from the Commission were as follows: 
 

 Frame entry with flanking trees. 
 Add a light-filtered shading tree. 
 Overall fine with the landscaping.  
 Two grey, hardiboard siding materials…would want more contrast to break up the façade (darker 

above).  
 Problem trying to figure out the corner element based on the 2 elevations. Rendering would help. 
 Is that a wood planter on the roof? 

o Essentially along the roofline there would be planters that would allow plants to be visible and to 
cascade, instead of just having this roof stop we’re using it for vegetation. It goes around the 45 
degree element. It’s noted as wood, but could be wood color.  

 Would the guardrail be behind the plant?  
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o It has to be safe so it has to be kind of right there, but could be behind. I emphasized it a little bit 
to show it but in my opinion it will disappear on the backside of the planters.  

 I really like the design. I want to thank the Klein family for sticking with us. A project like this one in 
Madison is not for the faint of heart; we have very high standards here.  

 
Kevin Firchow of the Planning Division spoke to staff issues including fence details of screening, entrance 
orientation off the courtyard. There is a zoning requirement that there be a street oriented entrance and 
previously the concept discussed had a gazebo or pergola feature that provided an entryway into this outdoor 
area and the Zoning Administrator did determine that that did meet the standard for having a street oriented 
entrance. The latest version doesn’t show that feature.  
 
(Applicant) There are cantilevered trellis elements along the front of the building. The whole concept was to 
create a garden walk to get back to the so called main feature.  

 Most people are coming to look in the greenhouse, the current front door on East Washington Avenue 
isn’t really the main door anyway.  

o Maybe we could work together on that.  
 I wonder if that western-most pergola were taller it could signify the main entrance from the street.  
 Is there a reason you could not enter the courtyard that comes towards the curve instead of having to 

take the sidewalk all the way back? 
o The primary reason we haven’t done that is control of the check out and merchandise.  

 When you look at getting a stronger contrast in materials, that 45 degree corner, look at that being the 
darker material.  

 
ACTION: 
 
On a motion by Harrington, seconded by Asad, the Urban Design Commission GRANTED FINAL 
APPROVAL. The motion was passed on a unanimous vote of (7-0). 
 
 










